DDSC Meeting Minutes
October 21, 2021
Millvile Community Center at Evans Park, Millville, DE
Number of Attendees: 35

1. Call to order by the President
The meeting was called to order by President Talbert at 12:21 pm.

2. Approval of the minutes
- Approved by Lisa Jacobs
- Seconded by Mike Childs and passed

3. Officers’ Reports
President Talbert:

a) Financial Scam workshop was just presented today
b) Please feel free to share any ideas for future workshops with Billy
Bowman, workshop chairperson
c) Social Chairperson - need to be approved during New Business
d) Shared a sample of Social Activities calendar by The Villages
1) Set up a calendar of events
a) Date, Time, and location of any events
e) 50/50 chance/gambling license (do we want to apply for it?)
We were allowed to do the 50/50 raffle during our meeting today.
1) needs to be brought up during New Business
f) DDSC Webpage - Robert Balzer will continue to be responsible
for it until we find someone else who can do it
1) a group picture of officers is needed for our website.
g) Shared with us about a Middle school student who put together a
resources list for DDSC
1) would like for someone to review this list
h) Smart 911
1) a reminder to log in regularly, and to double check
information to make sure it's current.
i. Next meeting will be held on November 18th.
j. December 16th will be for DDSC meeting.
If we are going to have a Holiday Party on December 9th, the
meeting will be cancelled.

* There will be a meeting in January 2022, and no meeting in February
2022 due to a large number of members being on vacation.
» Sherry Duhon announced that there will be a gathering at Salted Vines at
4:00 pm today, and that we are welcome to attend.



Vice President Sherry Duhon
a) has selected Nancy Childs and Dennise Scott as Co-chairs of
social committee. Sherry will help.

Secretary John Padden
a) no report

Treasurer Paul Haring
a) new report includes amounts of money for membership dues
and 50/50 raffles.

4. Standing/Special Committee Reports

Billy Bowman - Picnic

« There will be two events for next year, 2022.
Appreciation Picnic in June
Labor Day Annual Picnic in September

Sherry Duhon
a) Holiday Party
1) Next week (October 27th) at Ladies' Luncheon, they will
have a discussion to have their Holiday party on December
9th or cancel it.
2) Also, they will vote on whether their Holiday party would be
transferred to DDSCfor future years.

5. Unfinished Business
6. New Business

a) Sherry Duhon moved that Nancy Childs and Dennise Scott be Co-
Chairs of the Social Committee.
1) Seconded by Marg Buyas
2) Passed by ACL

b) Sherry Duhon moved that Holiday Party be taken over by DDSC.
1) Seconded by Marion DelLusant
a) Gordon Bergan moved to table this motion to next month.
1) Seconded by Billy Bowman
2) Passed



7. Announcements

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm.



